Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: RAAC Panelling 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am undertaking a study on the risk of reinforced autoclaved aerated concrete (RAAC) panels within the education sector, and I am trying to gather as much information as possible with regard to the proportion of local authority schools which incorporate this construction material. 

Can you confirm if the Council has carried out any investigation into this, and if so, are you able to provide me with any results?

Answer:
Leicester City Council have completed investigations for RAAC at all school sites under LCC responsibility and the vast majority of schools do not contain RAAC within their construction.

RAAC has been identified as being used in parts of the construction at five schools with extensive structural surveys undertaken where RAAC has been identified to ensure that buildings remain safe to occupy with immediate targeted remedial action being taken if identified as necessary. 
We are also discussing our longer term strategies in full consultation with the DfE.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
